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CHURCHILL PARK UNITED CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS March 18th, 2022 
 

 

 

Sunday, March 20 – Worship at 10am on ZOOM 
“1justcity” – Lent 3 
 

This Sunday, Dawn will share some of her learnings and projects from the six-
month class she’s taking at 1justcity.   
 (Artwork from 1justcity)  
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82619941554 
 

 
Lenten Study Wednesdays, March 23 – April 13  
“In Defense of Kindness” 
 

March 23rd: Chapters 7-11 
 

Heading into our 4th week of the study, we have about 21 participants 
each week, and 30 signed up. Come for one evening or the remaining 
four weeks. You are welcome!  
 

 

The Zoom link will be sent to registered persons on Tuesday. 
 

 
 

Notes from the Leadership Team Meeting, March 17 
 

1. We approved a Pastoral Charge Development/Redevelopment Grant Application 
prepared by John McNairnay. To seek partial funding to update the Security and Door 
Lock System at 525 Beresford. Thanks John, and those who gave input for the 
creation of this grant. We hope to receive word on the Grant Application by mid-April.  
 

2. Return to Worship/Hybrid Programs 

Sunday, March 27 will mark a return to in-person worship, after-worship coffee/snacks 

and visiting in the Lounge. We can’t wait! Vaccination requirements will remain in 

place for the foreseeable future. Masks are required during worship, and unless we 

are eating and drinking.  

 

3. Rental Groups and other Building Users will be asked to wear masks as they enter the 

building and move to and from their Rental Spaces. 

 

4. We hope to resume a much-loved Good Friday tradition this year: morning worship 

followed by lunch together in a restaurant. Stay tuned for details. 

 

NOTE: In-person hybrid worship resumes on Sunday, March 27th. 

We are attempting a move to Zoom for those who can’t attend worship in person, 

but may not have this model up and running for March 27. 

Final details in next week’s E-Announcements. 

Thanks for your patience. We know you prefer Zoom over YouTube live-streaming. 
 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82619941554


2 
 

5. We will celebrate In-person Communion on Easter Sunday. Adapted protocols will be 

in place. 

 

6. Korean United and CPUC are planning a Joint Worship Service for early May. We also 

plan to resume informal bi-monthly meetings between KUC and CPUC leaders, and 

quarterly meetings between treasurers of the two congregations. 

 

7. We happily note that the Chaebans were recently featured in the news, thanking 

Winnipeggers for help when they sought to bring family members to Canada. Special 

thanks were offered to Rev. Janet Walker. 

 

8. Commercial Kitchen Use (and the accompanying Rental Income) was down (by 

approximately half) during January and February. This is a typical post-Christmas 

phenomenon. We happily note that requests for group rentals are returning with the 

loosening of COVID restrictions. We will continue to update you on these matters. 

 

Coming Up… at Crescent Fort Rouge United 
 

For those 55 yrs and older: connect and engage in Learning Thursday. Free session.  
 

 

 

Café des Voix Singers perform jazz, blues, folk, pop. 
        

   Sunday, March 20 at 1:30pm 
   Admission: $5.00 
   Refreshments will be for sale. 
   *All COVID protocols will be observed. 
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Remembering… 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Parting Shot 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

___________________ 
 

CHURCHILL PARK UNITED CHURCH DIRECTORY 
525 Beresford Ave., Winnipeg, MB   R3L 1J4 

Telephone 452-8561     Fax 284-0917 
Office: OPEN by appointment.  Staff working from home. 

Congregational website: www.churchillparkunited.ca 
Minister – Rev. Dawn Rolke (204-272-3299) 

Email: minister@churchillparkunited.ca 
CPUC YouTube Channel: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCeMz3oF4vBJ-uk3UWQJ0zFA 

Office Administrator – Cindy Kraus  Email: office@churchillparkunited.ca 

Music Director – Arlene Baschak 

Email: arlene.baschak@gmail.com 

Property Manager: Wayne Arklie 

Meet Biscuit Innes-Rose!  This 

screenshot of Biscuit was captured 

while Biscuit was listening intently to 

the service on Sunday.  Daisy, May’s 

other cat, was busy at the time, but 

hopefully will make an appearance in 

the announcements another week. 

     Thank you for your requests on how to offer good wishes 

     to the Sanguin Family. Sympathy cards can be sent to: 
 

           The Sanguins 

           c/o Lynda Sanguin 

           37 Ashland Ave. Winnipeg, MB R3L1K3  
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